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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Ladies Section AGM held on Thursday 30th November 2017

 at  6.30.p.m.
Venue: The Jubilee Room, Wheathill G.C.
In the Chair: The Lady Captain: Sue Bamping.  - SBa
Those attending:

From the Ladies Committee: Sue Bamping, Pam Frith, Melanie Brewin,

 Helen Lane, Sandra Bradshaw, Sue Harrop, Joan Stone, Jan Finan, Lynn O’Neill
Members: Jill Byrne, Jean Crossman, Valerie Hyldon, Kath James, Linda Johnson, Mary-Rose O’Connor, Sue Ovland, Gill Param, Sue Rees, Judith Rowsell, Anne Scott, Molly Shire, Jannette Stewart-Burnett, Lesley Wills 
1. Apologies for absence
Sue Adams, Jane Beaufort, Val Boothman, Sue Bowring, Heather Bush, Kate Cleverley, Ann Gates, Greta Hillier, Liz Mettam, Marion Ramsay, Gaye Volk, Jen Warmington, Kirstie Waterton, Caroline Wolfe
2. Approval of Minutes of previous meeting  – The Minutes of the AGM held on Thursday 1st December 2016 were accepted as an accurate record.
The lady Captain welcomed everyone and thanked those who had sent their apologies.
3. Matters arising.  The Stroke indices of the club had been discussed by the Ladies Committee and the Main Committee and it was decided that they would remain the same at this time.
4. Lady Captain’s Report.  - Sue Bamping (S.Ba.)

I now understand what is meant by the phrase “time warp”. When I accepted the Captaincy from Pam, the 12 months ahead seemed an eternity, but now I ask “Where did that go?” As usual, it has been a very busy year, with Wheathill Ladies playing in competitions in all four corners of the West Country. Our year started with a very wet day at Cannington competing in the Rogers Cup. Unfortunately, the weather and the long grass got the better of us and we lost to The Mendip, who lasted until the semi-finals. Joan and Lynn won their first match against Enmore at Minehead in the Centenary Plate but Weston-Super-Mare beat them at The Mendip. In 2018, our first match in the Rogers Cup is at Farrington Park against Worlebury. With regard to the Centenary Plate, Les and Molly will be playing against Burnham & Berrow at Oake Manor, in their first match. 


In the Interclub League we were more successful coming second, one point behind The Mendip. We have been promoted to the second Division along with The Mendip and Cricket St. Thomas. The other teams in the second division will be Mendip Spring, Tall Pines and Taunton & Pickeridge. It seems quite a while since we played T & P and Mendip Spring. I hope the pond at Mendip Spring on the second has not got any bigger! I am very proud of the ladies who played in the League matches and would like to thank them for their dogged determination. Worlebury is joining the League next year in the third Division, so there will be six teams in Divisions 2 and 3 next year. We were second again in the Trimatch, and in 2018 the final match will be at Wheathill. Hopefully we will be able to capitalise on having home advantage. Congratulations to Les Wills for winning the Club Championship this year, and to Gill Parram for getting the best net. It was heartening to see so many Bronze players taking part and well done to Molly for winning the Mayfield Bronze.


We were very lucky this year with the weather for the Mixed Charity Bowmaker and managed to raise nearly £1,900 for the Dorset & Somerset Air Ambulance. During the year, money was also donated by Pam from the Ladies Open, by Melanie from the Mixed Open and by Gunnar from the Captain’s Day and the Pro-Captain’s Challenge. Raffles from other competitions topped up the funds so a cheque for £3,365 was presented to Helen Jefferies from Dorset & Somerset Air Ambulance at the Presentation Evening.


This year there were two very different away days. Although it was a little showery at Tall Pines we all enjoyed the entertainment laid on by all the aeroplanes taxiing prior to take off at Bristol Airport. A good number of ladies also took part in the Rally at Cricket St Thomas and this is going to be repeated next year. The Captain’s away weekend at St. Pierre was very enjoyable despite the rain. It takes a lot to dampen the spirit of Wheathill Ladies. You see some ladies in a new light, especially on the Saturday evening! Thank you, Melanie for organising it all so efficiently.


It was wonderful that Liz reached her 90th birthday this year as it gave us a good excuse to have a party and it will be one of those occasions I will always remember; the sight of Liz kitted out in Les’s leathers, waving nonchalantly from the pillion seat, as Jim rode out of the Club grounds for a little tour of Lydford. She returned safely to partake of bubbles, strawberries and cream. As she had been Lady Captain at Cricket St Thomas, her friends from Cricket came to join in the festivities. Thanks must also go to Jane Beauford and Jean Crossman for arranging yet another successful skittles evening at a new venue, despite the last minute hitch. An equally pleasurable time was had at the Summer Ball when all the ladies put on their party frocks and danced the night away. The buffet was excellent and the staff worked hard all evening to ensure we lacked nothing. Another person who should be thanked this year is Les Wills. She endeavours to obtain photographic evidence of all the winners of the Ladies’ competitions so it can be publicised in the local press. It does pay off; at least one member has mentioned that they joined because of all the articles in the newspaper. Thanks, Les.


None of us would be able to enjoy a game of golf at Wheathill if it were not for the ground staff. They tirelessly endeavour to provide us with a good course despite what the weather throws at them. Each year noticeable changes are made which go to improve the fairways and greens. The Pro-shop has also been helpful when I’ve sought advice relating to competitions, as well as which club to purchase!


This year could not have gone so well without the hard work going on behind the scenes. The Committee have been very supportive and are committed to ensuring that everything runs smoothly. Despite the fact that Pam was out of action for a while, she has always answered my queries when I visited her or rang up. As soon as Alan hears my voice he automatically passes the telephone to Pam! I would also like to thank those Past Captains who have listened to me and advised me throughout the year. Three members are leaving the Committee, Sandra Bradshaw, Jan Finan and Lynn O’Neill; and one has been promoted – Ann Gates. Sandra has been an excellent Secretary, always there to remind me what comes next and producing the minutes within 48 hours of the meeting. It is not an easy task getting 10 ladies organised – well done Sandra and thank you. As County Delegate, Jan Finan has kept us up to date with everything going on at County level. Jan displays all the information clearly on the notice board in the locker room, so no one should say they don’t know what is happening – read the board. Thank you Jan. Lynn O’Neill is a determined lady who will elicit information about new ladies from the proshop, hunt them out and encourage them to play golf. Few manage to escape her clutches. Her open, friendly manner does a lot to encourage the ladies to stay at Wheathill. She takes them round the course, at varying speeds, and introduces them to all the hazards. Her patience knows no bounds. Well done Lynn. Ann is not leaving the Committee, just moving up a notch to be Vice Captain. The experience she has gained so far should stand her in good stead for the next two years. She has been a very efficient Competition Secretary and has also initiated some appropriate changes to the Eclectic Competition. Those remaining on the Committee are Greta Hillier, Joan Stone, Helen Lane, Sue Harrop and myself. This will be a good team to support the newcomers and Melanie. 


I would also like to mention that Judith Rowsell will be the Vice President of Somerset Senior Ladies in 2018 and will go on to be President two years later.. Gin Stewart is Chairman of the Ladies Interclub League as well as continuing to be Lady Chairman at Wheathill. Both of these ladies help to raise the profile of Wheathill as did the Somerset Senior Ladies Greensomes which was held at Wheathill in May and was won by the home team of Jill Byrne and Sue Bowring.

In the business world, they say behind every boss there is a good woman; my good woman was Howard. He listened, nodded his head and after a little pause, pointed the way forward with a simple comment. Why didn’t I think of that?! He enjoyed starting competitions as he got to know most of the Ladies, to the envy of some of his playing partners. Having seen most of us tee off on the first, if you want any help he is prepared to advise you – for a fee!


My year as Lady Captain is drawing to a close and, despite a few ups and downs – which are to be expected, I have thoroughly enjoyed it. It is one of those events in my life I will look back on fondly and have a quiet chuckle.

SBa -. presented flowers to Melanie Brewin and Pam Frith
5    Treasurer’s Report - Helen Lane (H.L.)
Good evening ladies.

I have given you all copies of the final accounts for the Wheathill Ladies Section accounts for the accounting period of October 2016 - September 2017.

We have had another busy, competitive year and I am pleased to report that we have achieved a net income of £362.08. With additional transactions for the remainder of the year we should start 2018 with combined assets of approximately £1540.00 across the Current and Reserve Accounts.
We continually monitor the number of entrants taking part in the Medals as we have Medal costs and prize money to cover for each Medal competition and this year we have had a considerable drop in participants. There were 141 members taking part in Medals from Mar. - Oct. 2017.  This figure is down by 21 participants on 2016 and 30+ participants on 2015, 2014, 2013 & 2012.

	Medals
	2017
	2016
	2015
	2014
	2013
	2012

	Entries
	141
	162
	179
	170
	174
	173

	Profit
	£6.00
	£58.00
	£41.00
	£79.00
	£42.18
	£2.16


Fortunately again this year with prudent medal purchasing and engraving costs we have still covered costs and made a small profit. 

The Charity Fund for 2017 for the Dorset & Somerset Air Ambulance received additional money of £15.96 since the accounts were completed and our Lady Captain, Sue Bamping, presented a cheque for £3365.00 on Presentation Evening.

I would like to thank all my fellow Committee and the Lady Members for their support this year and if anyone would like to ask any questions, I would be pleased to answer them.

6. Competition Secretary’s Report  (J.S.)
As you all know, this is my first year as Competition Secretary.

This has been a learning curve for me and I would like to thank everyone for their patience & support. 

Thank you all for making my life easier by, turning up for the competitions and not dropping out at the last minute.  

We have a unique ladies section at Wheathill, for which we should all be very proud of.
Silverware competitions were well supported this year.  Entries were marginally up from last year. Well done to all the winners.
I would like to congratulate the ladies who played 2 rounds in the Club Championship this year. Especially, to the ladies who had never attempted 2 rounds before.  Also, to the ladies who had not done so in a while. Hope you didn’t ache too much the next day.

The Opens were also well supported, with a record number of Visitors.

It’s warming to know that Wheathill can still attract so many people. Although on days like this, we would probably benefit from a larger locker room. 

Here’s to another enjoyable year ahead and long may it continue.

 Eclectic Report.  - from Ann Gates, read by Sandra Bradshaw

Last year saw the introduction of the new format in the eclectic competition.    It consisted of 3 parts, a long 6 month winter section and 2, 3 month periods. Generally it proved to be a success, with increased numbers taking part, and the new payment up front working well. However, it was felt that the long winter 6 months period was too long, with many using their maximum number of rounds well before the end of the April. As a result the format will change again slightly this year to reflect that. There will be 3, 4 month periods, starting 1st November, 1st March and 1st July. The £5 payment will remain the same and the maximum number of rounds will remain at 15. I hope this will resolve any issues that arose last year.
 The winners of the competition this year were:-

  Silver plate - Janette Stewart
Bronze plate – Lynn O’Neill
7. Handicap Secretary’s Report. Sue Harrop (S.H.)
We end 2017 with 65 lady members, 55 of whom have a CONGU handicap. That is a few ladies less with handicaps compared with last year, but there are a few new ladies out there who will hopefully be putting in their 3 cards in the near future. 8 ladies got their first handicap this year. 10 ladies ended the season on a lower handicap than they began it.  Caroline Wolfe was our most improved player dropping from 26 to 21. Kate Cleverley playing off 10 is our lowest handicapped player.

Changes are afoot in the handicap world and from January 1st 2018 in order to align England with other handicapping systems around the world, CONGU (our handicapping authority) has removed the 36 handicap limit for ladies and replaced it with a limit of 54. (This is also the new limit for men). So ladies obtaining a first handicap next year could begin with a handicap over 36 (which is the maximum it can be at present); and if your handicap were to increase it would not stop at 36 and could go all the way to 54. This is quite a change! We are going to find that Open competitions and league matches will impose handicap limits, and if we so wish we would be able to set handicap limits as entry requirements for our different club competitions; but medals and stableford competitions will be open to all handicaps up to 54. 

Another change is that from next January you will also be able to put in as many supplementary cards as you wish rather than a maximum of ten per year as at present; so this is another opportunity to return scores for handicapping purposes if you are not able, or do not wish, to play in medals and stablefords. However, I would like to remind you, particularly new members, that there are requirements before you go out to play a supplementary round for it to be a valid round.  There is a notice about what you have to do in the ladies locker room. I should also point out that supplementary rounds are for handicapping purposes only and do not count as qualifying rounds for our competitions.

Whilst mentioning Opens I would like to remind you all that if you play in non- qualifying competitions at other clubs, either ladies or mixed competitions, you should be reporting your score to the handicap committee through me as your handicap secretary; and thank you to those of you who did that this year. There is a non- qualifying scores return form to fill in to make it easier, copies of which are in the locker room; and you can fill in one form on which you record all your scores played in competitions at Away courses during the season. This is for all competitions except Texas scrambles, foursomes and greensomes. 

The handicap committee which is made up of the handicap secretaries from the 3 sections plus a Chairman, are in the process of conducting the Annual Review, when we consider the handicaps of the whole of the club membership. We also meet monthly to discuss handicapping issues. You will always be informed if adjustments have been made to your handicap by the handicap committee.

I would like to thank all the ladies who have supported the medal and Stableford competitions this year for which I am also responsible. You have been very good at filling out your cards correctly and mostly legibly and we have had a good mix of winners. There are 4 qualifying competitions each month from March to October so lots of opportunities to get your handicap down.

I wish you all good golfing and lower handicaps in 2018.

The Club Chairman provided information regarding the new handicap limit of 54 starting in January. She informed the meeting that such high handicaps would not apply in league matches and Open golf competitions would be restricted to ladies with handicaps up to 36.
The meeting was also informed that Committees are allowed to make decisions regarding handicap limitations for competitions within the club.
8. County Delegate’s Report – Jan Finan (J.F.)
Good evening Ladies. This is my third and final year as your County Delegate and once again I have enjoyed representing Wheathill at the County meetings.

This year’s Competitions organised by Somerset Ladies have once again proved very popular with Ladies from many Somerset Golf Clubs.  Most of the Competitions also benefited on the day from reasonable weather conditions including one taking place on what was one of the hottest days of the year - roll on next Summer!

The course rating programme is still ongoing and is taking a while due to the weather and availability of dates from courses. There are vacancies on the rating teams, and if you wish to apply there will be some training in January 2018.

England Golf removed £900 from the over 14 age group and have not increased the funding for U14’s so funding for coaching is down by about £1000 for 2017/18 which is unfortunate as Somerset has a thriving Girls Section.

I would encourage all ladies to enter the County competitions as they are a great way of playing other courses and meeting more golfers. The draw for the Rogers Cup and Centenary Plate are now on the noticeboard.

I have very much enjoyed being Wheathill’s County Delegate for the last three years and I now hand over the role to Linda and I hope she enjoys it as much as I have. 
9. Senior County Delegate’s Report – Gill Param (G.P.)
Sue Bowring is very sorry not to be here this evening as she is on holiday. She has asked me to read her report for 2017.
Wheathill has been well represented again this year at the Somerset County Senior Ladies Golf Association with Judith Rowsell as the Competition Secretary.

This year we had 4 senior ladies representing the County in either friendly or shield matches against other counties. Well done to Sue Harrop, Ann Gates, Jill Byrne and Liz Mettam.

We also had many ladies from Wheathill taking part in the SCSLGA competitions and field days, all of which were great fun and gave us the opportunity to play other courses. Please make sure you check the notice board opposite the mirror in the locker room, in the Spring, for entry forms.

We played our usual interclub friendly matches against the Isle of Wedmore and Weston Super Mare. These games are always great fun, especially as we are getting to know the ladies from both clubs very well.

Subscriptions are due for next year, the only criteria being that you are aged 60 or over - this means that you are both a senior and a vet.  Would you please put you subscription in an envelope with your name on it and place in the safe addressed to Gill Parram, your new delegate for 2018.
10. New Members Report  - Lynn O’Neill (L.O.)
We have had eight new ladies join our section during the year, with varying levels of experience. The ladies with handicaps are all playing regularly and those new to golf are playing with friends and waiting for the new season to put in their handicap  cards  - we look forward to meeting them when the better weather and conditions return. In the mean time I have encouraged them to join us at the Tuesday morning roll ups to help integrate them into the club and get to know us.

Hopefully the coming year will bring us more new members to increase our ladies section yet again.

11. Election of Officers  - Sue Bamping
The following positions on the Committee have become vacant for the forthcoming year:

Secretary - Responsibility for Eclectic - New Member’s Representative - County Delegate.

Nominations were received as follows:

Secretary

Caroline Wolfe
Proposer: Sue Bamping







Seconder: Sandra Bradshaw
Eclectic

Judith Rowsell
Proposer: Melanie Brewin







Seconder: Sue Bamping

New Members’

 Representative 
Kath James

Proposer: Sue Bamping







Seconder: Sandra Bradshaw

County Delegate
Linda Johnson
Proposer: Melanie Brewin







Seconder: Helen Lane

These were the only nominations for the positions; therefore they were duly elected unopposed

The Ladies Committee for 2017/2018 will be:

Lady Captain


Melanie Brewin

Vice- Captain


Ann Gates

Past Captain


Sue Bamping

Treasurer


Helen Lane

Secretary


Caroline Wolfe
Handicap Secretary

Sue Harrop

Competition Secretary
Joan Stone

County Delegate

Linda Johnson
New Members’ Delegate
Kath James

Responsibility for Eclectic
Judith Rowsell

Committee Member

Greta Hillier

S.Ba presented the Captain’s badge and keys to M.B. who then took over as Chair.
12. New Lady Captain’s Speech -  Melanie Brewin (M.B.)
There is a saying “If you can’t beat them join them”. In the Brewin household it has been the other way around. I have joined them, and on occasions, beat them at their own game. My husband first took up golf, followed by our then teenage boys and eventually, feeling left behind maintaining the fort I decided to join them. Little did we all know then that 10 years later I would be standing here in front of you making this speech.
I am grateful to Sue for asking me to be her Vice-Captain, and believing that I can do this job.  Her help and guidance over the past year, as I have settled in to the role, hopefully has been good preparation for the year ahead. Sue has been extremely organised and efficient as Captain and always at the end of the phone with calming advice, whatever the problem. 

Well done Sue for captaining the ICL team to promotion to division 2. On behalf of the ladies’ section I would like to present her with this waterproof golf bag and flowers with thanks for all her hard work over the past year.
MB – presented S.Ba with flowers and gift, on behalf of the Ladies section. S.Ba thanked everyone for the lovely flowers and gift.
Our Vice Captain for next year is Ann Gates, who is still globetrotting and hopefully will return energised for the work ahead. I will present her with the Vice Captains badge on her return.
I look forward to working with the new ladies’ Committee. We have some experienced past Captains and some ladies who are relatively new to Wheathill so we should have all points of view covered.

Next year is the 25th anniversary of the club and we are already working on ideas for celebrations. Each section will have their own events planned, ours being Ladies Invitation day, the Mixed Open and Ladies Open. Charlie Anderson and I are working with the main committee and management to expand the Captain’s Day in July into a family friendly event continuing into the late afternoon.
The Charity I have chosen to support this year is Wallace & Gromit's Grand Appeal for The Bristol Children's Hospital Charity. The Grand Appeal, funds pioneering medical equipment, free family accommodation, child-friendly facilities, artwork, and arts, music and play therapy programmes to support sick children and babies from Bristol, the South West, and South Wales. Many of you are mothers and grandmothers yourselves and we can only hope that our families never need these services. Today’s children are the future members of our golf club, and possibly British Open winners too!

I hope to maintain the traditions of the Wheathill ladies section within a relaxed and friendly atmosphere to encourage new ladies to join us, on and off the course, for friendship, fun and some laughs too.

Finally I wish you all a healthy and successful season in 2018, as individuals and the teams that you are part of. 
13. AOB
· It was requested that the Ladies Committee consider whether ladies medals should be awarded at Presentation Evening as the evening tends to be rather lengthy.  -  Sue Rees.
· Would the Committee consider emailing to members, a list of competitions taking place during the year. It was felt that if members were away for any length of time they could miss signing up for competitions.   - Valerie Hyldon.
There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 7.15 p.m.
The AGM for 2018 will be held on Thursday

Signed as correct ……………………….Date …………………….

Melanie Brewin (In the Chair)
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